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Minutes
Girdwood Trails Committee
Regular Monthly Meeting -- Tuesday, April 2, 2019

Girdwood Community Room 7PM

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.

Call to Order 7:02PM Carolyn Brodin, Chair

Approval of April 2, 2019 Agenda
JF/PC
Approved

Approval of March 5, 2019 Minutes
PC/JJ
Approved


Announcements:

Parks and Rec annual planting tentatively planned for SAT June 1.

Executive Committee to attend April 30 Ethics and Open Meetings Act Training 7PM in the Community Room.

Introduction of Guests/Presentations: None
Old Business:

Trails Issues:

· Report on HLB Meeting March 14:  Well attended meeting that discussed the process of trail approval through the MOA.  UDC and HLB presented, and GTC provided the draft flow chart that has been developed.  Until the Girdwood Trails Master Plan is completed, no new trails will be considered.  Master Plan will outline future trail development and will go through the UDC and HLB.  Future trails will need to be included in this master plan, making it unnecessary for those trail development plans to go through the UDC process.  GMBA trails and GNSC Forest Loop trail already under consideration and review will not be impacted by this requirement and will continue through the current process.
HLB requests to meet with GTC officers quarterly.  GTC has a good relationship with HLB and HLB respects the public process in Girdwood. 

· Update on Girdwood Trails Master Plan:  addressed above.  Christina Hendrickson sent in written report that states that she hopes to kick off effort in the fall, 2019.  GTC should consider creating a sub-committee to handle this.  Christina is working on funding sources.  Kyle Kelley states that hiring a consultant for this project will help in organizing the planning effort and moving the effort along.  Holly Spoth-Torres has been a big help in the GAP planning effort.  Group discusses stakeholders and number/which people to participate on the committee.  Stakeholders identified are:  USFS, GTC, GMBA, GNSC, Girdwild, CPG, School, Resort, State Parks, Alaska Railroad, HLB.  If we do go forward with seeking consultant assistance with this project, we will need to determine an estimate of cost for the service, write an RFP and hire the consultant through muni procurement process.  Funding sources may be: grants, GBOS budgeted funds, HLB matching funds from wetland credits.    

· Propose GTC project for next KMTA grant opening, fall 2019.
Date for fall KMTA grant cycle is not yet known, more information after KMTA meets on FRI this week.

Need to consider projects for grant cycle at the next meeting as the June and July meetings are expected to be held as trail work parties.    

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, May 7, 2019 in the Girdwood Community Room at 7:00 pm

Girdwood Trails Committee Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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· Update on Girdwood Trails Management Objectives (TMO) form and addition to the Girdwood Trails Management Plan.
TMO form has been developed as an excel file by Barb Crews.  
Flow chart is still being developed with input from UDC and HLB.

· Designation of GTC Volunteer Work parties (June/July meetings):
GTC work parties on June 4 and July 2. Location and specific tasks TBA.  We will determine the June project for the May GTC meeting and will promote it throughout the community on social media and flyers, as well as through GTC email.

Alaska Trails Work Party date:

Alaska Trails volunteer coordinator has just started for the season.  We’ve requested a date in August/September.  Alaska Trails also has Crew Leader Training in May and asks if any GTC members want to participate. Margaret will forward information from Alaska Trails to GTC when it becomes available.

Volunteer incentive program:
Kyle considering various rewards for trail volunteers, to incentivize them and also promote awareness of GTC projects in the valley.  Ideas include hats, gloves, water bottles, increasing in value based on amount of time volunteered on Trails projects.  GTC already owns handkerchiefs and a couple of water bottles from the hand tram events planned in 2013. 

Motion:

Girdwood Trails Committee moves to approve expense of $500 for incentive giveaway items for trail work volunteers.

Motion by Ron Tenny/2nd by Nick Georgelos
Motion approved unanimously with 2 abstaining.

· Winter Grooming Update/Training
Spring is here, 5k is still groomed.  Ski Meister race is tentatively scheduled for April 20.  GNSC will assess trail conditions next week and confirm or cancel race.  
· Other Trails Issues

Report down trees or other trail maintenance to Kyle and Margaret, they will organize work efforts.  If you want to volunteer, make sure you have a volunteer form completed for 2019.  This form is required annually. SCA interns arrive June 1 and will be housed at the USFS bunkhouse with other trail crews.

· Financial Report (Diana Livingston)
Will be updated next month with approval of $500 for giveaway items addressed above.

	Girdwood Trails Committee Financial Report

	April 2, 2019
	
	

	Account with Girdwood Inc.
	
	$32,176.39

	March 5, 2019
	
	

	Expenses Paid
	
	(275.00)

	Account with Girdwood Inc.
	
	

	April 2, 2019
	
	$31,901.39 

	Reserve for Trail Signs
	
	         (500.00)

	Reserve for Forest Fair Fund
	
	           (80.03)

	Reserve for Further
	
	     (7,000.00)

	Trails Publication Costs
	
	

	Balance Unreserved Funds
	
	$24,321.36


· Grants Status report:  

· KMTA grant status ($17,000 bridge construction grant): Kyle reports that he has ordered the lumber package for the bridge construction and is in touch with pile driver. Hoping to have piles driven soon.

· KMTA Parks and Rec grant for trail building tools: applied for $4920 matching grant for $10,000 in trail building tools.  KMTA meets on Friday April 5 and will discuss grants.

· RTP Grant status ($75,000). RTP award has been confirmed and contract signed with FHA.  
Changes in 2 staff at Alaska State Parks, who administer the grant. One position has been cut in the budget, the other staff member has left to take another job.
Additionally, there are rumors that all of the RTP funds may be absorbed by state parks.  This is at the discretion of the state administration; 3 other states use their RTP funds for state parks only. 

Updates 

· GNSC
Deb Essex sent in a report regarding the Ski Meister race on April 20.  GNSC will decide on April 7 if the race will take place, based on weather and snow conditions.  Skiing still possible on the 5K, go enjoy it!

No change in status on the Forest Loop Trail – GNSC is waiting for information from the airport regarding trail access on airport land.

· GMBA
GMBA planned to submit packet to UDC for this month’s meeting, but opting to submit packet in May for July meeting.  GMBA tabled the GBOS Resolution of Support for the Girdwood Mountain Bike Alliance trail master plan as they need to flesh out the plan more for the UDC packet.

· GBOS (Christina Hendrickson)
Christina is away but provided written report which is read aloud, Jerry Fox is attending and also provides input.

Girdwood Trails master plan (already addressed)
GBOS has been reviewing bids for the Pedestrian crosswalk flashing light.  Bids are substantially higher than estimate. This is the second time the flashing light has gone to bid, uncertain why the cost is so much higher than anticipated, but general contractors rather than electrical contractors are bidding.  GBOS seeks input from taxpayers if they want to approve the project now that budget is known.  If bid is rejected now, likely 2+ years to bring back up.  Please send comments to staff, gbos, or come to LUC and/or GBOS meetings this month.  Comment from Julie Jonas: traffic calming on Alyeska Highway has been a topic for many years and was discussed in the Girdwood Commercial Areas and Transportation Master Plan. https://www.muni.org/Departments/OCPD/Planning/Publications/Pages/GwoodCATMP.aspx
Project is expensive and it is frustrating to know that the cost is so far out of alignment with estimate and other states, but project should move forward.
Girdwood Area Plan: Imagine Girdwood meeting on April 29 at the Girdwood School.

Public Safety: Chief Baty moving to Sitka, new chief in place and plans under way for Spring Carnival weekend.

Fire Dept: ongoing training opportunities and community involvement.

· April LUC/GBOS Meeting Representative
Carolyn and Kate will work out attendance at both meetings.
New Business:

· Trail signs
Kate Sandberg discusses that trail signage was a consistent theme in trail goals.  She proposes signage similar to those on the Bird/Gird trail: 4 sided post with trail name and distance.  Likely seek grant funding to create the signs. Please contact Kate Sandberg if you are interested in helping her on this project.

Nick Georgelos says that signage is similar to what GMBA is planning for the mountain bike trails. 

Other Business:

None
Adjourn 8:20PM
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